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Newtown Borough Planning Commission

Meeting Minutes:  March 5, 2012


In attendance were members Mark Craig, Warren Woldorf, Paul Snyder, Paul Salvatore, Karen White, and Susan Bannon.   Not present were member Debbie Donofry and Borough Council Liaison Larry Auerweck.
Chairman Craig called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm and welcomed new Commission member Susan Bannon.
Applicant Plan Review

There were no applications.

OLD BUSINESS

Discussion Stocking Works Proposal
Chairman Craig reported that the February hearing for Stocking Works II had been postponed.  Developer Alan Smith said he wanted clarification regarding what Council and the community wanted; Council will provide additional input to Mr. Smith.  The Commission discussed the general process, differing opinions of the project and the various proposals presented thus far.
Ms. White said she wondered if business development at Stocking Works II would hurt existing local businesses, and was unsure of the effect of possible loss of convenience parking.  Chairman Craig said the business owners have not offered opinions; Mr. Salvatore said it has been difficult to get the business owners together.  It was noted that State Street businesses do not meet regularly.  Mr. Woldorf said Mr. Smith should get feedback for his plans from business owners.
Review of Borough Sign Ordinance
Chairman Craig said Council has asked the Commission to review the sign ordinance, and noted that the Borough solicitor had sent a letter to the Borough regarding directory signs.  Mr. Woldorf said he thought the premise presented by the solicitor was incorrect; he said he would reply to the letter.
Mr. Salvatore presented copies of sign ordinances from Doylestown Borough, the Jointure and New Hope; he will scan the documents and email them to Commission members.

The defining of signs v. window displays was discussed, particularly with respect to new technology.  It was noted that electronic advertisement is not well defined in the ordinance.  Mr. Craig noted that illumination was discussed at the bottom of page 110 of the ordinance, but was not very clear.  Commission members agreed that new technologies should be considered.
A-Frame/sandwich/portable signs were discussed.  It was noted that David Witchell had wanted to have a portable sign, but had not returned to the Borough with any designs.  Commission members agreed that the issue needed to be addressed; Chairman Craig said more input was needed.  Mr. Woldorf noted that portable signs are not presently allowed.  He said that menus boards had been approved, but not well received, and suggested that perhaps the allowance of portable signs could result in the elimination of menu boards.
Mr. Salvatore said that portable signs are the biggest issue with businesses, noting that some businesses do not have sufficient sidewalk area for such signs.  The greatest issues with portable signs seem to be safety and clutter, as well as space on public walkways.

Mr. Woldorf said he would prefer portable signs to flag signs; it was clarified that decorative flags were allowed but lettering and logos were not allowed on flags, per section 703(b)13.  Chairman Craig suggested that flags and sale signs be addressed in the temporary sign section of the ordinance.

Chairman Craig said that page 107 of the ordinance concerning location of signs was vague.  Mr. Woldorf said that they should be careful not to preclude details that could result in the development of a worse situation.  Chairman Craig said there should not be restrictions that force people to break the law to do something reasonable, such as the advertisement of yard sales in locations other than only at the sale site.
Mr. Woldorf said the sign ordinance, as it stands, was satisfactory; he saw no major problems.  Ms. White said the Borough needed to be careful to not be so restrictive as to cause enforcement issues.  

Ms. White suggested that the Commission get feedback from the Zoning Officer to find out her opinion of the existing ordinance and if she might have suggestions for revisions; Mr. Snyder thought this was good idea.  Mr. Salvatore said she could speak to what issues she encounters with signage.  Chairman Craig will send a note to Council prior to their meeting next Wednesday to ask if Zoning Officer Jo-Anne Brown could attend a Planning Commission meeting or submit a memo regarding the sign ordinance.  Mr. Woldorf defined the input the Commission would like from Ms. Brown: controversies regarding signage, what doesn’t work, an assessment of the existing ordinance, her perspective/opinion about portable signs, and any suggestions to changes in the sign ordinance.
Ms. White said she had been against portable signs until she heard comments from local business owners about tough times and the need to advertise.  Chairman Craig and Mr. Salvatore both said they did not want to impede businesses from advertising.  Chairman Craig said the discussion of signage has always revolved around the concern for too much “visual noise,” and Mr. Snyder said a concern was how to generate more energy in the business district.
Chairman Craig said that the Commission should consider temporary signs at the next meeting, and suggested that the owner of Sir Speedy, Gadi Naaman, come to a meeting with various designs for temporary (including portable) signage; he had been working on designs for David Witchell earlier.  Mr. Woldorf said he would want HARB to consider any designs for temporary signs, and suggested that Mr. Naaman could bring signs that might be appropriate to the historic district.  Chairman Craig said that the Planning Commission should consider sign functionality, while HARB should consider design.
Chairman Craig asked Commission members to review the ordinances from Doylestown Borough, New Hope and the Jointure before the next meeting.   He said he would inform Commission members of the Borough’s decision regarding input from Ms. Brown.

New Business
Mr. Salvatore said that the ad hoc Long Term Parking Committee had no chairman at present, having been chaired by Gerard O’Malley who has resigned from Council, and suggested that the Planning Commission could address the parking issues the ad hoc committee had been discussing.  Mr. Woldorf said there was no clear mission for the parking committee, and, therefore, it was difficult to determine if the PC could handle its issues.
Chairman Craig noted that parking is a part of planning.  Mr. Salvatore said the PC could consider parking management issues as part of planning.  Mr. Woldorf said the Borough should hire a parking management consultant to address the parking issue; he said the last parking study had been done in 1999 with a resulting conclusion that there was not a parking problem in the Borough.  Ms. White said she would like to see the survey.  Ms. Dunleavy said she thought there might be documents, including a study, in the Newtown Corporation files, as they were involved in previous discussions regarding parking.

Mr. Salvatore said that, according to the Police Chief, the biggest problem was that of employee parking in the Borough.  It was noted that paid parking has been discussed.  

Chairman Craig said that the Commission should consider if they should include parking in their purview.  Mr. Woldorf said it was a good idea for the PC to take over the discussion of parking, if goals and/or mission were determined and a parking management consultant was hired.
Approval of the Minutes of February 6, 2012
Mr. Salvatore made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Ms. White seconded the motion, which was approved 5-0, with abstention by Ms. Bannon.
Public Comment – None

Adjournment

On motion by Mr. Salvatore, second by Ms. White, and without objection, the meeting was adjourned at 8:28 pm.

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 2, 2012, at 7:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Leslie Dunleavy, Recording Secretary
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